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Date  Time Nature Details 

8/31/2021 08:56 Bond Violation A deputy was sent to the Adult Probation 

Office on State Route 4 to take custody of 

Tyler N. Treen, age 24 of Forest for a bond 

violation.  He was transported to the Tri 

County Regional Jail.  

8/31/2021 08:59 Arrest Warrant A deputy arrested Sue A. Ross, age 41 of 

Columbus for an outstanding warrant at the 

Union County Courthouse. She was 

released on a recognizance bond.  

8/31/2021 09:40 Assist Other Agency A deputy assisted a Richwood Police 

Officer on West Blagrove Street in 

Richwood with a suspicious person that had 

an arrest warrant out of Marion County.  

8/31/2021 13:13 Property Damage Crash A deputy responded to the roundabout on 

State Route 161 at Eiterman Road to 

investigate a property damage crash 

involving a 2019 Ford Fusion that was 

struck from behind by an unknown vehicle 

that left the scene.  A crash report was 

taken, #80-21-322.  

8/31/2021 13:34 Fraud A deputy met with a resident from the 

13000 block of Watkins Road to investigate 

a telephone scam.  No report was taken. 

8/31/2021 15:19 Theft A deputy was dispatched to a business in 

the 8400 block of Estates Court to 

investigate a theft complaint involving a 

customer failing to pay for repair work that 

was completed.  No report was taken. 

8/31/2021 18:24 Arrest Warrant A deputy met with a Plain City Police 

Officer to take custody of Kenneth O. 

Mounts, age 70 of Plain City for an 



outstanding arrest warrant.  He was 

transported to the Tri County Regional Jail. 

8/31/2021 18:32 Trespassing Deputies investigated a trespassing 

complaint at a property in the 33000 block 

of Shertzer Road.  No report was taken. 

8/31/2021 18:40 Fraud A deputy was dispatched to a business in 

the 12000 block of US Route 42 to 

investigate possible credit card fraud.  A 

report was taken, #21-0771. 

8/31/2021 23:12 Dispute Deputies were sent to a residence in the 

19000 block of Shirk Road to investigate a 

dispute over an eviction notice. The parties 

were separated and no report was taken. 
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